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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

A project to construct a new high school in Wentworth Point and a project to upgrade Wentworth Point Public 
School are currently underway. 

Installation of new demountable classrooms at Wentworth Point Public School  

It is anticipated that two demountable classrooms will be installed in the week commencing 18 December 2023. 
A temporary crane will be established on site to lift the demountable classrooms into place. Once the 
classrooms are delivered, work will continue in the following weeks to get them ready for use by students Day 1 
Term 1 2024. 

Work is expected to take place within the hours of 6 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday. Some noise is anticipated 

All work will be conducted within an exclusion area, which will be set up to ensure the safety of students 
attending vacation care at the school.  

Should there be any changes to the above, we will let the community know as soon as possible. 

Wentworth Point new high school  

The Wentworth Point new high school construction site will be closed between 22 December 2023 and 7 January 
2024. Construction will restart 8 January 2024 and take place within the approved construction hours of 7 am to 
6 pm Monday to Friday.  

It is anticipated that the second tower crane that has been on site for several months will be removed on a 
Saturday in January 2024.  We do not expect this removal to have any impacts on the community, however will 
notify again if this changes. 

No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised.  

Contact us 

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5 pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9 am Monday 8 January 2024, 
inclusive. You can continue to contact us during this time, and we will get back to you after we return.  

If there is an urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an 
emergency, please call triple zero (000).  
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